


OZARKS TRANSPORTATION ORGANIZATION
TECHNICAL PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
November 16, 2011

The Technical Planning Committee of the Ozarks Transportation Organization met at its scheduled time of 1:30 p.m. in the Greene County Archives Building.

The following members were present:

	Mr. David Brock, City of Republic (Chair)
	Mr. Joel Keller, Greene County (a)

	Mr. Don Clark, Missouri State University
	Mr. Larry Martin, City of Ozark

	Mr. Travis Cossey, City of Nixa
	Mr. Frank Miller, MoDOT

	Ms. Carol Cruise, City Utilities
	Mr. Duffy Mooney, Greene County Hwy Dept.

	Ms. Hollie Elliott, Springfield Chamber (a)
	Mr. Bill Robinett, MoDOT

	Mr. Jonathan Gano, City of Springfield
	Mr. Ralph Rognstad, City of Springfield

	Mr. Nick Heatherly, City of Willard
	Mr. Todd Wiesehan, Christian County (Chair-Elect)

	Mr. Rick Hess, City of Battlefield
	Mr. Shawn Schroeder, Springfield-Branson Airport

	Ms. Jenni Jones, MoDOT
	


(a) Denotes alternate given voting privileges as a substitute when voting member not present	

The following members were not present: 

	Mr. Mokhtee Ahmad, FTA Representative
	Mr. Kevin Lambeth, City of Battlefield (a)

	Mr. Rick Artman, Greene County Hwy Dept.
	Mr. Brad McMahon, FHWA

	Mr. David Bishop, R-12 School District
	Mr. Ryan Mooney, Springfield Chamber

	Mr. Randall Brown, City of Willard (a)
	Mr. Kent Morris, Greene County Planning Dept.

	Mr. King Coltrin, City of Strafford
	Mr. Mark Roy, Springfield-Branson Airport (a)

	Mr. Rick Emling, R-12 School District (a)
	Mr. Mark Schenkelberg, FAA Representative

	Ms. Diane Gallion, City Utilities (a)
	Mr. Andrew Seiler, MoDOT

	Mr. Martin Gugel, City of Springfield
	Mr. Dan Smith, Greene County Highway Dept.

	Mr. Jason Haynes, City of Springfield (a)
	Mr. Garrett Tyson, City of Republic (a)

	Mr. Roger Howard, BNSF
	Mr. Dan Watts, SMCOG

	Mr. David Hutchison, City of Springfield (a)
	Mr. Terry Whaley, Ozark Greenways


				
Others present were:  Ms. Debbie Parks, Ms. Sara Edwards, Ms. Natasha Longpine, Mr. Michael Sparlin, Mr. Curtis Owens and Mr. Chris Stueve, Ozarks Transportation Organization; Mr. Matthew Baker, Congressman Billy Long’s Office; Mr. Dave Faucett, SMCOG.
  
Mr. Brock called the November 16, 2011 Technical Planning Committee to order at 1:34 p.m.

0. Administration

Introductions
Mr. Dave Faucett from SMCOG was introduced.

Approval of the Technical Planning Committee Meeting Agenda
Ms. Cruise made the motion to approve the Technical Planning Committee Agenda.  Ms. Jones seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Approval of the September 21, 2011 Meeting Minutes
Mr. Bill Robinett stated that there was a correction on page three, in the second paragraph, the second sentence should state FTA.   

Mr. Heatherly made the motion to approve the September 21, 2011 Meeting Minutes with the correction on page three.  Mr. Rognstad seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.

Public Comment Period for All Agenda Items
None

Executive Director’s Report
Ms. Edwards stated that the Technical Planning Committee would be meeting in the Ozarks Transportation Organization’s new conference room for the next meeting.  The Regional Transit Study is ongoing.  OTO received the 97 page Phase I draft report of the study.  Phase I evaluates the existing conditions and takes in public comment.  Phase II is recommendations for improving the existing CU system. Phase III looks at regional extensions.  The Phase II report is due out in December.  The transit consultants will be coming to town on January 19th to talk about Phase I and II.  The OTO will be calling the Transit Steering Committee to meet for that day.  The October meeting with the consultants went well.  The public meetings were not heavily attended but there were several people at every meeting.  There were approximately 1,800 on-board bus surveys turned in.  There was some good input from the public on the bus surveys.

The Transportation Improvement Program was approved by Federal Highway.  The Senate Environmental Public Works Committee approved the Highway portion of the Transportation Bill which is called MAP 21.  It is funding transportation at the current level.  It is moving a lot of programs around and making it performance based.  Overall it appears to be good news if it can be paid for.

Ms. Edwards stated that she was on the Committee for Improvements to the Local Public Agency Manual, which is the manual that guides Federal Aid Projects.  She asked for feedback from the jurisdictions or suggestions for the manual.  
 
Mr. Brock asked if the Transit Study received good attendance from business leaders and individuals from the outlying communities.  Ms Edwards stated that there was a regional meeting in which the Chambers of Commerce and elected officials from the outlying areas were invited.  There were about 20 representatives that attended.  The transit consultants are doing outreach to area businesses and the top ten employers of the region.  Currently five of the employers have finished their input.

1. New Business

A. OTO Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) Final Draft
Ms. Longpine stated that the hearing for public comment on the last draft of the LRTP was at the October 20 Board of Directors Meeting.  The only additional items added to the plan draft are the public comments and some local photos in the bicycle and pedestrian chapter.  The constrained project list had the project numbers added the map correlates to the project list.  The visualizations were also added to the plan.  There are before and after pictures, and information on the location and what changes are proposed for the visualization.  There is a visualization for each city. 

Someone attended each of the public meetings that were held.  A lot of the public comments were fairly positive.  Most of the individuals were people just looking at where they live and what was recommended for their area.  The written comments are included in the agenda packet.  Some of the comments were that Highway 14 would be better for economic progress in Christian County; that the OTO should look at transportation between Springfield and Branson; and that the OTO needs to look at train service and bus service to the State and National level.  They mentioned that Greyhound was not adequate bus service.

The plan also incorporates some comments that were received verbally.  People like the bicycle and pedestrian recommendations, but there are issues with trails near farms from people littering.  There should be an outer road north of I-44 between Glenstone and US 65 especially with all the new development there and that the OTO should continue to do nothing with the Farm Road 170.  Several of the individuals who worked on the Major Thoroughfare Plan recommendations came to see if anything had changed on the Major Thoroughfare Plan.  There is a need for a bike lane on EE out to the airport, that with the new terminal location, people that used to bike to work at the airport now have safety concerns making the same trip.  Some comments were received on the East West Arterial and where it should connect, looking at Farm Road 190 and the intersection at Campbell.  Highway 14 had more comments.  A comment that was passed on to City Utilities that the bike racks on the buses can be hard on bicycles with fenders.  Overall everything was pretty positive.  These comments have been distributed for the TPC recommendation.  

Mr. Brock stated that the full plan has been on the website.  He tried to get through as many sections as he could.  

Mr. Duffy stated that on the financial section there is some outdated information.  Greene County had submitted some updated information.  He inquired if it should be updated before the draft was recommended to the Board of Directors. Ms. Longpine asked that the approval could be done pending the updated information.  Mr. Brock asked if members could have a day or two to make suggestions.  Ms. Longpine stated as long as it was not substantive. 

Mr. Keller made the motion to approve the OTO Long Range Transportation Plan pending any factual corrections to be given to staff prior to Thanksgiving.  Mr. D. Mooney seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.

B. Annual Listing of Obligated Projects 
Mr. Owens stated that there was a summary sheet of the Annual Listing of Obligated Projects.  The ALOP is required to go to the Board of Directors.  The page in the TPC packet is the Roadway Projects that have been obligated.  The handout has the Transit Projects.  Staff is asking for a review of the projects to make sure the data is accurate.

Ms. Edwards stated the OTO requests the list from MoDOT on the obligated funds.  This is the dollar amount obligated on projects during this fiscal year.  It does not correlate with the TIP since the projects are obligated in pieces, with right-of-way and construction being obligated at different times.  The OTO is required to show the actual funds that were obligated during the fiscal year.

Mr. Brock stated there were a couple of Enhancement Projects (East Elm Street Phase II and Hampton) for the City of Republic that were closed out.  Ms. Edwards stated that MoDOT closed the project out and credited the amount that will go back to the OTO Enhancement funding bank.

Mr. Rognstad made the motion to recommend approval of the Annual Listing of Obligated Projects to the Board of Directors.  Ms. Cruise seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

C. Amendment Number One to the FY 2012-2015 Transportation Improvement Program 
Ms. Edwards stated the City of Springfield had three Enhancement projects that were held back or did not get obligated by September 30.  These projects are being moved from last year’s TIP to this one.  These projects are all utilizing prior year Enhancement Funds.  The projects have 08 TIP numbers which means they were originally designated for funding in fiscal year 2008.  There is not a financial impact.

Mr. Brock stated there was not a reasonable progress element scheduled into this.  Ms. Edwards stated these funds were more flexible then the last two years of Enhancement funding.  Comments made by the City of Springfield had been they were focusing on projects that were up against hard deadlines instead of these with a five year reasonable progress under the old policy. 

Mr. Rognstad made the motion to recommend approval of the TIP Amendment Number One to the Board of Directors.  Mr. Hess seconded and the motion carried unanimously

D. OTO Technical Committee Chair Rotation 
Ms. Edwards stated that in 2003 the Technical Planning Committee voted to establish a rotation schedule for the TPC Chairmanship.  The proposed schedule is shown in the TPC Agenda.  Mr. Todd Wiesehan from Christian County is next in line, with Mr. Rick Hess from the City of Battlefield serving in 2013.  Staff is requesting agreement to elect the proposed officers to the positions.

Mr. Cossey made then motion to elect the chairman and chairman-elect positions of the 2012 Technical Planning Committee.  Mr. Gano seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 

E. OTO Technical Committee 2012 Meeting Schedule
Ms. Edwards stated the 2012 TPC Meeting Schedule had been published.  The meetings will be held at 205 Park Central East, Suite 212 which is the OTO Conference Room on the second floor.  A map and parking instructions will be sent out before the January meeting.

Mr. Duffy Mooney requested that the 2012 Meeting Schedule be sent out as a Calendar Meeting request.   

1. Other Business

A. Technical Planning Committee Member Announcements
Mr. Rick Hess stated that the City of Battlefield will have a Native American Cultural Day at City Hall/City Park.  It will be held Saturday from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.  There will be story tellers, musicians, drummers and a variety of other things.  Mr. Brock asked about the Trail of Tears and the City of Battlefield.  Mr. Hess stated that the City Park had been renamed to the Trail of Tears Park at City Hall, because it sits on a section of the Trail of Tears.  The City of Battlefield has been awarded Greene County Historic Site Recognition and is working towards National Park Service Recognition. 
  
B. Transportation Issues for Technical Planning Committee Member Review
None.

1. Adjournment
Ms. Jones made the motion to adjourn the November 16, 2011 Technical Planning Meeting.  Mr. Schroeder seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.
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